
From: GRANT Michael
To: MENZA Candice
Subject: FW: opuc and ppwsc
Date: Friday, October 02, 2015 3:45:32 PM

 
 

From: ACKERMAN Susan 
Sent: Friday, October 2, 2015 3:17 PM
To: 'mary Greene'; Douglas Macaluso; Kristen Chipman; BROCK Malia; JONES Jason W; Helena Packer;
 HELLEBUYCK Bruce; CONWAY Bryan; HARI Celeste; BLOOM Stephen; SAVAGE John F.; Dominic Carollo;
 Tyler Meservy; eugen.laengle@powersurf.li
Cc: GRANT Michael; BEIER Becky
Subject: RE: opuc and ppwsc
 
Dear Ms. Macaluso, thank you for your comments on this matter.  I will ask our administrative
 hearings division to include your comments in the record of this case.  However, I cannot take the
 matter off the public agenda on October 6.   The problems with the Pidgeon Point water systems
 have been in front of the Commission and Commission Staff for quite a while now and they need to
 be resolved.  Commission Staff has investigated the matter thoroughly and the Commission will
 decide the matter on Tuesday. 
 
Thank you.
 
Susan Ackerman, Chair
Oregon Public Utility Commission
(503) 378-6611
 

From: mary Greene [mailto:verobchhome@yahoo.com] 
Sent: Friday, October 2, 2015 3:04 PM
To: Douglas Macaluso; Kristen Chipman; BROCK Malia; JONES Jason W; Helena Packer; HELLEBUYCK
 Bruce; CONWAY Bryan; HARI Celeste; ACKERMAN Susan; BLOOM Stephen; SAVAGE John F.; Dominic
 Carollo; Tyler Meservy; eugen.laengle@powersurf.li
Subject: opuc and ppwsc
 
 To the OPUC commissioners.
My name is Mary Macaluso and I live in Pigeon point along with my husband Douglas.  We
 are not able to attend the meeting by phone or streaming or in person on !0/6 due to a prior
 commitment and would ask for an extension.
Many of the reasons the opuc were brought into Pigeon point have been eliminated and I am
 confident we are able to manage our water system ourselves without a regent. 
I am listed by the Oregon health authority as the owner of the water system here at Pigeon
 point.  Our public water system id is OR4106234.  Do the OPUC and the Oregon health
 authority work together?
The fee schedule that Malia Brock presented this week is unclear, for example why are fees
 from Ct corporation brought into the water fee schedule? The corporation has not complied
 with sos requirements, and the fee schedule has the sos corporate filing fees.  We haven't had
 a vote, who is our President??  Who is our board??  Shouldn't these legal questions be
 answered before we appoint a regent? 
These are our own internal corporate affairs.  Also the opuc has stated a number of times you
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 have nothing to do with the roads, yet the fee schedule has the roads listed as part of ppwsc
 assets.  The assets listed were conveyed illegally and shouldn't be on the fee schedule.  
We ask that the decision to appoint the regent is delayed.
Respectfully
Mary and Doug Macaluso 
2 Macs on the Ocean Rose Farm


